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CHANEL NEWS 
TERM 1  

WEEK 5 
Mon 25 February 

 Roger & Chrissi Saunders Artists 

 Year 12 Marine Science Camp 

 Year 11 Learning Matters 

 Year 11 Pathways Day 
 
Tues 26 February 

 Roger & Chrissi Saunders  Artists 

 Year 12 Marine Science Camp 
 
Wed 27 February 

 Roger & Chrissi Saunders  Artists 

 Year 12 Marine Science Camp 

 House Assemblies 
 
Thurs 28 February 

 Roger & Chrissi Saunders  Artists 

 Year 12 Marine Science Camp 
 
Fri 1 March 

 Roger & Chrissi Saunders  Artists 

 Clean Up Schools Day 
 

WEEK 6 
Mon 4 March 

Year 9 Retreat 
 
Tues 5 March 

Year 9 Retreat 
Whole College Assembly 
 National School Improvement  
Review (NSIT) 
 
Wed 6 March 

Year 9 Retreat 

 NSIT 

Thurs 7  March 

Year 9 Retreat 
NSIT 
 
Fri 8 March 

Year 9 Retreat 
SRC Meeting 
SHEP 
 

STUDENT ABSENTEE  
HOTLINE 

4973 4791 

Chanel College students have been very fortunate to 
have artists, Roger & Chrissi Saunders, and Hannah 
Bauer, visit our College for two weeks.  

Roger has perfected a special technique of  
indigenous dot painting that gives images depth when 
viewed with special 3-D glasses.  

Together, Roger and Chrissi started the program, ‘Art From The Heart’, for 
school children. This program allows all students to contribute to the  
production of unique and beautiful pieces of dot art work, created using sticks. 
As Chrissi explained, the students are able to express themselves “through the 
eye of a stick.” 
 

Many of our students have already been a 
part of the program in their primary 
schools and are delighted to be able to, 
once again, contribute to the production of 
brilliant artwork that will soon be on  
display throughout the College

ASH WEDNESDAY 

Sunday 10 March 
STAR OF THE SEA PARISH MASS 



 

Please Pray for... 

People in our community 
who are unwell or recovering 
from illness 

Our Year 7 students as they 
participate in their retreat days 
next week 

Political stability working  
towards unity, and peace 
amongst all nations  

People struggling to simply 
live - especially those in  
refugee camps 

 

Praise and 

Thanks for… 

 Civilians and defence  
personnel working to rebuild 
lives and to bring peace, unity 
and justice to many parts of 
the world 

The opportunities given to 
our students through the  
Retreat Programs  

Staff who gave their time to 
retreat with our Year 12  
students and staff who ‘filled 
the gaps’ in their absence 

 

 

 
 
 

If you have any  

requests for either of 

the above prayers, 

please leave your  

request at the Office. 

Good News 
Kath Hore - Mission & RE Support Officer 

 
 
Year 7 Retreat 
Year 7 students will be attending a Retreat Day at Tanyalla Conference Centre, Tannum 
Sands, this week.  Please pray that they may be open to the experience and the opportunities 
offered to them as they spend time exploring changes and constants in their lives. 
 
 
Year 9 Retreat 
Year 9 students will be attending their Retreat at Riverside Retreat, Bundaberg, during Week 6. 
Core Groups A & C will attend 4-6 March and Core Groups B & D will attend 6-8 March. 
This retreat gives students an opportunity to realise, explore and share their God given gifts 
and talents.  The Chanel Permission Form and the Riverside Indemnity Form were due on 
by 21 February.  
 
 
SOS Mass and Youth Gathering 
The first Chanel/SOS Mass for 2019 will be held on Sunday 10 March commencing at 6.00 
pm. There will be a Youth Group Gathering in the Parish Hall following the Mass, led by our 
Year 12 students. This group is an informal gathering to allow students to share time, ideas and 
have fun together. Students from all year levels are welcome.   
 
 
 
Second Hand Uniform Outlet  
The Second Hand Uniform ‘Outlet’ is open during first break each Wednesday. Please enquire 
at the front desk in Student Services.  
Formal uniforms are $10.00 per item, sports uniform and house shirts are $5.00 per item and 
jackets sell for $25.00 each. All prices are negotiable. 
Donations are gratefully accepted and many thanks to those who have already donated. 
  
 
Thursday Mass  
Thursday Mass will resume in Week 6 
28 February – Mrs Miles’ Year 11/12 CMT Class 
(Postponed to Term 4). 
 7 March – Ms Wolffe’s and Mr Grealy’s Year 12 
SOR Class 
 

PARENTS & CARERS are WELCOME! 



 

P&F 
AGM 

The next Parents & 
Friends meeting will 
be the Annual  
General Meeting. All 
positions are declared 
vacant if you are  
interested in any  
position please  
contact the College 
Office  4973 4700 
 
  
All are invited to 
attend. 
 

Parents & Friends 

Tuesday 19 
March  

5.30pm  

in the  

College 

Board Room 



 

YEAR 7 SCIENCE 
The Year 7’s have been learning about safety rules in the Science  
Laboratories and how to use scientific equipment safely to assist them in 

conducting exciting experiments. Since the beginning of this term the Year 

7s have learned how to light their Bunsen Burners safely and heat liquids in 

beakers and test tubes. 

Science 
Mr David Fisser  



 

Food and Nutrition 

Food & Nutrition is an exciting new subject.  Which includes the study of food in the context of food  
science, nutrition and food technologies.  
 
In Unit 1, students explore sectors of the food system and the nutrients that make up our food. They 

explore fundamentals of food science through practical 

investigation of the nutritional and scientific properties of 

vitamins, minerals and protein in foods. 

The first experiment investigated the effects of physical 
manipulation, temperature and chemicals on Vitamin C in 
frozen, dehydrated, fresh and canned peas. Various  
conclusions were drawn about the bioavailability of these 
products and an interesting observation about the food 
miles of these products (France, Germany and New  
Zealand).  



 

Mrs Paula Staunton 
 

Humanities & the Social  
Sciences (HASS) Happenings 

This day in history.... 
The bombing of Darwin, on the 19 February 1942,  
during World War II was a critical moment in Australia’s  
history.  Japanese forces, which had been advancing southwards 
for two months, attacked the Australian mainland.  This was the 
first time that the Australian mainland had been attacked by a  
foreign power.  According to the Australian Government Anzac  
Centenary website, there were more than 80 raids over Northern 
Australia in the following 9 months.   

 
 
 

In the Classroom 
Year 10 History students are  
presently learning about the causes, events and ramifications of 
World War II in Europe and Australia’s contribution in the  
European and North African spheres of the war.  Recently, an 
ABC News story lamented the fact that many Australian’s seem 
largely unaware of the importance of the bombing of Darwin 
during WWII, pointing to the lack of emphasis on this topic in 
school curriculum across Australia.  At Chanel, the significance 
of the Japanese attack on Australian sovereign territory has 
been included in the Year 10 curricula since the introduction of 
the Australian Curriculum. As part of their course, Year 10  
History students will study the impacts of  World War II on  
Australia.  This includes the bombing of Darwin and the shifting 
political alliances which occurred as a consequence of  the war 
in the Pacific gaining momentum. 

 
 
 

Out and about 
To support and develop students’ historical understandings, an excursion for interested Year 10 
students to the Rockhampton Heritage Village and the CQ Military and Artifacts Museum is 
planned for March.  Further information can be obtained from Year 10 Modern History Teachers 
and more specifically, Mrs Van Krimpen, who is coordinating this excursion. 
 
 
Mrs Paula Staunton 
Humanities and Social Sciences Curriculum Leader 



Sports News 
Kylie Kickbusch -  Sports Program Leader 

It is that time of year when the big sporting teams are making their selections, starting training and getting  

started.  The 2019 QISSN team will be selected this week.  The QISSN Team 2019 will be announced in next 

week’s newsletter.  Training for the 2019 Confraternity Shield campaign will start this week – boys 16 (DOB2003) 

– 18 Years (2002, 2001) of age can trial for this team.  If you are interested in Confraternity Rugby League, please 

see Miss Kickbusch or Mr Bennet for more information.  Mr Bennett and the Rugby 7s are also starting up.   

Students are reminded to listen to the morning notices for information to sign up for Rugby 7s.   

Port Curtis Representatives 
Congratulations to the students below who have been selected in Port Curtis teams.  We wish them all the best 

for their upcoming Capricornia trials. 

 
 

Will Raffin 13-15 Boys AFL 

Lachlan Wembridge 13-15 Boys AFL 

Tierney Burke 13-15 Girls AFL 

Katie Skinner 16-19 Netball 
Nicholas Crane 14-15 Boys Rugby League 

Aidan Noonan 14-15 Boys Rugby League 

Hoani Harris 14-15 Boys Rugby League 

Joshua Hoare 14-15 Boys Rugby League 

Nicholas Holmes 16-18 Boys Rugby League 

Jordan Porter 13-15 Netball 
Isabella Zerner 13-15 Netball 
Kasi Richardson 13-15 Netball 
Jada Walker 13-15 Netball 

Capricornia Representatives 
Congratulations to Nick Crane who was successful in winning his way  
onto the Capricornia Boys Tennis team.  Fantastic effort Nick and good 
luck for State Titles!  

Interhouse Carnivals 
Reminder of the dates for the Interhouse Cross Country and Athletics carnivals: 
Cross Country – Friday 5 April (Week 10 Term 1) 
Athletics – Thursday 9 and Friday 10 May (Week 3 Term 2) 
 



 Careers News 
Leanne Crane 



 Apprenticeships & Traineeships 
    Please see Mrs Crane for more information 

Coronado Curragh Apprentice Intake 
MRAEL in partnership with Coronado Curragh are seeking 
candidates to undertake Mechanical Fitting, Electrical and 
Boilermaking Apprenticeships to commence in April 2019. 
In these exciting roles you will be encouraged to develop a 
broad range of technical and interpersonal skills. On-the-job 
training will be undertaken at Curragh Mine which is located 
17km from the township of Blackwater. 
Applicants will be required to demonstrate a high level of 
motivation together with a commitment to complete the 
qualification. 
So what can we offer? 
CORONADO GLOBAL RESOURCES is the 5th largest producer 
of high-quality metallurgical coal in the world and as an  
Apprentice at the Curragh Mine, you will work with seasoned 
professionals, developing strong relationships and providing 
you with valuable mentoring opportunities and supervised 
training. 
If you have a strong respect for and commitment to safety, 
effective communication skills and thrive in a team  
environment, then we are the company for you!  Candidates 
living in the Central Queensland area will be highly regarded. 
Applications are open to both recent school leavers and  
mature age candidates. 
Subsidised Accommodation in Blackwater will be provided 
with this role but you will be required to supply your own 
transport to and from work. 
How to apply? 
 
 For more information, or to apply: Please head to MRAEL's 
website:  https://www.aasn.com.au/index.php/jobseekers/
view-current-apprentice-and-trainee-vacancies and view JOB 
ID 3223 (Mechanical Fitter), JOB ID 3216 (Electrical) and JOB 
ID 3224 (Boilermaking). 
 
https://www.aasn.com.au/index.php/jobseekers/view-
current-apprentice-and-trainee-vacancies 

Women in Navy Technical Trades Camp 
The Women in Navy Technical Trades Camp will provide a hands-on 
and interactive experience for young women who are considering a 
career in Navy technical trades.  
Navy technical careers include Marine, Electronics and Aviation 
technicians. Interested students can learn more about these jobs at 
www.defencejobs.gov.au/navy/trades/  
The camp is open to female students in Years 10, 11 & 12 aged  
between 16 – 18 years of age. Successful participants must have 
passes in Year 10 English, Maths and Science and applicants will 
need to provide proof as part of the application process (e.g. copy 
of latest report or letter of confirmation from school).  
Based at HMAS Cairns, participants will be exposed to various  
sub-units at HMAS Cairns to gain knowledge and understanding of a 
range of technical trades available within Navy.  
Students will have the opportunity to participate in a number of 
presentations, demonstrations and hands-on tasks to showcase and 
develop technical and mechanical skills, damage control and  
communications. Students will also have the opportunity to engage 
with serving Navy sailors to learn more about the Navy lifestyle and 
with Defence Force Recruiting personnel to discuss pathways to 
various Navy careers.  
This is a residential camp and participants will be accommodated at 
TS Endeavour, the Navy Cadets training facility located within 
HMAS Cairns. All meals will be provided.  
The successful young women will be supervised at all times by  
personnel from Defence Force Recruiting, Defence Work  
Experience Program and Royal Australian Navy.  
Apply via this link  

Other upcoming opportunities include: 
Air Force Familiarisation Program  
Army Field and Familiarisation Program 
Army in Motion: Maritime, technical Trades, Hospitality and  
Support Overview 
HMAS Cairns Navy Overview 
Army Aviation 
Physical Training Instructor Familiarisation 
Air Traffic Control Familiarisation 
Mechanical Equipment and Operation maintenance Workshop 
https://defencecareers.nga.net.au/cp/index.cfm?
lid=69584380019&CurATC=defenceworkexp&CurBID=EBDFCAA3-
B025-F7B7-3BD4-6D3FA42B2291 

Apprentice Electrician, MRAEL, Gladstone   

https://www.aasn.com.au/index.php/jobseekers/view-current-apprentice-and-trainee-vacancies 

 

Apprentice Hairdresser, MRAEL, Gladstone   

https://www.aasn.com.au/index.php/jobseekers/view-current-apprentice-and-trainee-vacancies 
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http://www.defencejobs.gov.au/navy/trades/
https://defencecareers.nga.net.au/cp/index.cfm?lid=69584380019&CurATC=defenceworkexp&CurBID=EBDFCAA3-B025-F7B7-3BD4-6D3FA42B2291
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NOTICES 

CAFÉCHANEL 

 

Wednesday 13 March 
Open 9.30am to 2.00pm 

 

 

Bring your friends and share Morning Tea or Lunch.  

To book email - susan_going@rok.catholic.edu.au 

 Uniform Shop Hours 
MONDAY 8.15am - 11.45am 
THURSDAY 12.45pm - 3.45pm 

 The uniform shop will be CLOSED on Monday 4 March and 
open Wednesday 6 March 8.15am - 11.15am   

Thursday 7 March 12.45pm - 3.45pm  



YARALLA HOCKEY 

WANT YOU!! 

GREAT SUPPORTIVE, FAMILY CLUB. ALL 

AGES, SKILL LEVELS AND EXPERIENCE 

WELCOMED! 

Season starts 9th March 2019 

 Training Days – Monday 4pm Juniors, 6pm Seniors.  

Commencing February 18th 2019. 

Contact Kelly – 0408989580,  

Dan – 0401459816 or Craig – 0488769247  


